Hanover Council on Aging

Director’s Report

September 10 — October 12
WATD on September 10™ Huge success!

Open House on September 13 was also a great success. Many new faces entered the building and
more have since.

The first night of the Author Series with hank Phillipe Ryan was great, she is a crowd favorite
and we look forward to the other authors joining us.

Yoga Beyond the Mat is a great class the first night brought in 26 people of all ages.

We had the last of the outdoor music series here at the center on Oct 4 bringing in 50 people
from ages 1-87. All enjoying great music and a superb musician.

We are adding an additional Strength Triaging with Carla by request in November and an
additional day for Poker.

The evening history series starts October 17%.

MCOA Conference for COA’s is October 24-26. Tammy will be attending this as well as some
additional networking meetings.

Capital Plan items have been submitted with the steam table removal being on the list for this
coming year and the redesign and possible addition being put on for at least 5 years out.

Tammy is applying for grant money through MIAA our insurance company for radios for the
office and vans. Since rides have increased we need to reach drivers at all times. At this time the
2 drivers share one cell phone that s rigged to act like a walkie talkie.

Staff and interested volunteers attended Customer Service training this month.

We held a candidate luncheon as well. Very pleased with the turnout!



